Effective March 17, the University will be conducting all interviews for employment virtually until further notice.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Hiring authorities and managers are encouraged to use the following template when contacting candidates about the status of searches and to modify arrangements for previously scheduled in-person interviews:

Dear [candidate name],

I’m writing to provide you with an update regarding your application for the [position title] job at University of Oregon.

The safety of our candidates and our UO community is a top priority. In light of current social distancing guidance related to COVID-19, we are modifying our typical practices for interview events. Effective March 17, the University will be conducting all interviews for employment virtually until further notice.

[Update this section for specific circumstances: 
· if interview had already been scheduled in person and search will continue, notify them it will be rescheduled as a virtual interview and when you will be back in touch with interview times. 
· If postponing hiring process, let them know when you’ll resume or be back in touch. 
· If cancelling search, let them know why, invite them to apply in future. 
· For interviews transitioning to virtual format, share link; give information for testing technology; share format of interview, participants who will be involved, interview questions, etc.]

We remain committed to providing reasonable accommodation in our hiring processes, and to making sure your virtual interview experience is as effective and simple as possible. If you need any assistance to participate in the virtual interview process, please contact Martin Stanberry, Associate Director of Employee and Labor Relations, at martin@uoregon.edu or [search admin for info about virtual interview].

We appreciate your flexibility and your interest in employment at University of Oregon.

[signature line]
